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The Marsh Ridge Homeowners Association Board met in special 

session on Sunday, May 1, 2016.  All Board members were 

present.   Discussion and a vote to accept an estimate to repair or 

replace pipes and sprinkler heads was the single issue on the agenda. 
Gail Scholl asked to add a second item to the agenda; our web site 

and web domain name are due for renewal. 
 

The sprinkler system and all heads were inspected by our lawn 

maintenance contractor prior to activating the sprinkler system.  A 
large number of heads were damaged or not operating properly. Some 

of the inground pipes were leaking and adequate pressure to all areas 
was not being achieved.  The Board had copies of the estimate from 

Jenco and discussed the issue.  The total to complete all repair was 
$6868.00.  There was a deduction of $1740.00 if non-critical heads 

were not done at this time.  After discussion of all the capital projects 
that must be done this summer, the Board decided to accept the 

estimate and not take the deduction.  In accepting this estimate, the 
Board also voted to use some of the reserves to complete this project.  

 
The scheduled spring walk through will be held on May 4 by the Board.  

At that time a list of further maintenance and repair needs will be 
generated and Capital Improvement funds will be utilized accordingly. 

Driveway aprons, wood post painting, loose shutters and some 

miscellaneous items are the main repairs each summer.  The Board 
will try to replace with pavers only the worst of the black edging.  This 

project was started last summer.  The Board will ask for a bid on this 
project and also the bid for top dressing with wood chips the trees 

throughout the development. 
 

Our website yearly renewal and domain name renewal is due at this 
time.  The Board voted to renew both. 

 
The walk through by the Board will take place on Wednesday, 

May 4, 2016 starting at 6:30.   


